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FLEET AIR ARM ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA  

ACT DIVISION  
PRESIDENT’S REPORT 2023 

  
  

  
I would like to present the 2023 and my final report for the ACT Division as President. 
 
I announced at the last AGM of my intention to step down as President of the ACT Division.  I 
have thoroughly enjoyed my time on the Committee since 2007 as Vice President and then 
President and feel it is time to hand the reigns over to someone else. I am pleased that Bruce 
Tunnah, our longstanding Welfare Rep, has offered to nominate for President and if successful 
I trust you will support him in this role. 
  
The Division has had another quiet year although this has become the norm with attendances at 
social activities being quite low. ACT Division membership numbers have decreased by one 
over the last twelve months and we currently have 73 financial members. The Division’s 
financial position remains healthy.  
 
I would like to thank the members of our committee for their ongoing support in helping keep 
the Division ticking along smoothly. Whilst it has been a relatively quiet year again, the work 
by the committee continues and I am very pleased by their commitment and ability to get things 
done. I would like to express my sincere thanks to our Secretary / Treasurer, George Sydney, 
for his tireless work in keeping the Administration and Finance aspects of the Division on track 
and for helping in organising the social events that we hold. BZ George!! 
   
Finally, I wish all our members well for the rest of the year and into the future. I plan to stay 
involved with the Association and will assist in whatever way I can to help the new President 
and the committee. I hope all members can continue to work together as a Division and assist 
the National Executive in increasing membership numbers and developing strategies to help 
raise awareness of the Association.    
 

  
John Schonberger  
President ACT Division  
  
06 December 2023 


